Marshall Child Development Center 

July Newsletter 2022
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Thank you so much to those that were able to make donations towards our Multi-Purpose Room renovation.  Several board members have been working to change out some of the equipment.  We still have a few things to purchase to complete the room and will send you before and after pictures when it is complete!

The Board of Directors have been working on some proposed updates to the MCDC By-laws that were last updated in 2011.  Please be on the lookout for a meeting to go over these proposed changes and a follow up meeting for a vote on those changes.  This is one of the great advantages of having a parent run organization! 

From the Director….!


Thank you to everyone who was able to participate in our Fourth of July parade! The children had such a great time and it was wonderful to see former parents cheering us on! 

The end of this month we will sadly be saying best wishes on her retirement to our Preschool A teacher Mrs. Jennifer S.  Mrs. Jennifer has been with MCDC since the day the doors opened.  32 years!!  I would love to invite everyone to a reception for Mrs. Jennifer on July 29th from 12:30pm-2:30pm in the MCDC Library. Mrs. Jennifer has touched hundreds of children’s lives over the years. If you work with anyone whose children attended MCDC, please let them know about the reception as well.  Mrs. Jennifer would love a chance to tell everyone good-bye.  Or hopefully just see you later as we want her to visit when she can!

I will be out of the office July 11th-15th but will periodically be checking my email.  Please contact Cecilia or Melissa if you need anything in my absence.
I hope everyone is having a great summer!

Kelli Wright, Director

Upcoming Events:

July 4th=
Center Closed
July 8th=
Board Meeting 10am

July 11th-15th=
Kelli out of the office

July 22nd=
Board Meeting 10am

July 28th=
Staff Meeting 5:45pm

July 29th=
Retirement Reception for Jennifer S. 12:30-2:30pm; MCDC Library

July 30th=
CPR Course for Staff 9am
Coming Up in August:
Board Meetings on the 5th & 19th
International Week 22nd-26th
Staff Meeting 25th 
Hello from (Infant A)
We hope everyone is having a nice summer.  I know we are here in Infant A!  We have some babies that are moving up to the creeper room.  It is very hard to see them move up, but we know that they are ready.  We do love seeing them meet their developmental goals.


We hope everyone loves the Brightwheel app as much as we do.  If you have any issues, you can always message us on the app.

We have the 4th of July parade on Thursday June 30th.  If you can please come out and join us.  We will also be closed on the 4th of July.


Please check your child’s extra clothes and make sure they fit.  Please label everything as well. 


Have a great 4th and a happy summer! 

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B, the beautiful babies!  Time is flying by.  Where did our little ones go?  

Typically, between 6 and 10 months, infants begin to babble because of an increased control over their vocal mechanisms.  You should start hearing infants combine consonants and vowels in alternating sequences heard in their native language.  While cooing focused on vowels, babbling shifts towards consonants.  Typical combinations include ma-ma-ma, da-da-da, and ba-ba-ba.  Be a recorder and repeat the sounds of your infant, practice makes perfect!

Farmtastic (Creeper A)
Greetings from the farm! For the month of July, we will be having a super sensory month!  We will be primarily focusing on verbal/language development, and the development of fine and gross motor skills.

With our little chicks growing so fast, there’s always a chance for new eggs to hatch, our wonderful mother hens will know before we do!

Upcoming Events:

· 6/30-4th of July Parade

· 7/4-Center Closed for holiday

Birthdays:

· Our only party animal this month is a teacher on the 22nd.

What we will be learning:

· We will be exploring different textures using different activities geared toward developing motor skills and communication skills with the children.

Reminders

· Please make sure your child has weather appropriate changes of clothes that are the correct size.  We ask that each child has at least 2 changes.

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

Hello, from the little owls in Creeper B!  We are very excited about all the fun we are going to have this month learning about shapes.  Our first art project will be making flags and observing the shapes that make up our flag.  We will also be observing shapes through hands on activities, music, books, and from things around us.  We wish everyone a very happy and safe 4th!
Dates to Remember:

· The center will be closed on Monday, July 4th
· We have 2 sweet little owls who have a birthday on the 3rd and the 7th of this month.  We wish them a very happy first birthday!

Also, please check your child’s cubby regularly to make sure they have at least 2 changes of clothes that still fit and are weather appropriate.  Thank you!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy July Toddler A family!

This month we will be continuing our discovery of amazing ocean animals. We will focus on crabs, whales, fish, and stingrays!

If you have an ocean book or stuffed animal to share, please bring it. The weather is hot hot hot!  Please change out your child’s extra clothes.  We don’t need those long sleeves and pants for a while! We will also have a few water play Fridays this month! Check brightwheel and signs outside the door for a reminder.  

If you guys have any books or toys to donate or we can borrow don’t hesitate to bring them in! The kids love it when they recognize a book from home.  Any questions or concerns please message us! We love your kids and want the best for them! Thank you!

Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
Hello July, 
Wow the month of June flew by we are soaking up all this beautiful sunny weather! This month we will continue to learn about ocean animals. The children have really enjoyed learning about all the different kinds of animals that live in the ocean. Parents if you would like to bring in an ocean book or stuffed animal of any sorts, we can look at them during circle time.  
Reminders:

· Please bring a gallon of water each month.

· Please make sure you’re putting your child’s name on their cup each week.

· Please check your child’s cubby each day for papers or other items they may need to go home. 

· Please make sure your child has two (2) weather appropriate outfits in their cubby. 

Events: 

· MCDC is closed July 4th for Independence Day! 🇺🇸❤️💙
To do: 

· If you have not brought one already, please bring in a family photo for our family tree! 

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Hello from Explorer A, our class will be talking about food and drinks for the month of July. We are also happy to welcome our new friends that moved up from the toddlers. 

Friendly reminders:

· Water Day every Friday 

· Update Doctors Note/ weekly signed permission 
Important Dates:

· Center closed Monday, July 4th 

Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

This month we’re going to be focusing on the colors red, white, and blue for the first week from July 4 - 8.  The second week July 11 - 15 we will still be working on red, white and blue in our environment and doing some art activities and science experiments. We will also be welcoming a new friend from toddlers. July 18 - 29 we are going to be working on our large motor skills.  We are looking for items the kids can “push over” and roll around. Also, if you have a hoola hoop or two we can borrow this month. We will work on balancing as well. Please remember we’re closed on July 4. As always if you have any questions or concerns, please address those with us. Remember we have an open-door policy. You are welcome to come to water play or just visit, read stories etc.  

The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

We have had a wonderful kick off to this summer.  June has been busy with learning about the ocean, beach, and ocean animals.  Dinosaurs! Yeah, everyone’s favorite.  We will have many activities set-up for the children to enjoy studying about dinosaurs in a variety of ways.
Reminders:

· Remember to check your child’s cubby

· Apply sunscreen before coming to school because we will be going outside right after breakfast before it gets too hot.

Welcome to our class

· We would like to welcome all our new families to Pre-C.  It is a pleasure to have your child in the class. 😊

Last Day of Water Play

· The last water play day will be July 28th.

· We will celebrate by having an ice cream party on July 29th.

· There will not be a sign-up sheet, we will be providing the sweets.
Wild About Pre-B (Pre-B)
Theme:

· Insects

Important Dates:

· 7/4-Center is closed

· 7/29-Reception for a Pre-A teacher who is retiring

Reminders for waterplay:

· Apply sunscreen on children before school

· Children should come dressed for waterplay

· Children should bring a towel and wear water shoes

· Children should bring a change of clothes for after

· Write name in child’s towel

Notes:

· Please check your child’s cubby daily and take items home

· Thank you for all the popsicles that have been donated!

Favorite Book: 

· Itty Bitty Kitty Corn

Favorite Song:

· Who Let the Dogs Out?

Favorite Activity:

· Bubbles Wrap Paper Plate Fish


The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


Happy Summer! Last month we sang to and celebrated our dads, vroomed, and zoomed through our modes of transportation unit, and enjoyed our Thursday waterplay days! We also said goodbye to two more of our classmates who are going to summer camps. However, we got to say “WELCOME!” to a few more Pre-B friends who joined us in PreK-A! We are all working hard to get GOLD STICKS for great behavior!
July will bring more sun, fun with insects, and even some pretend camping as we begin these new units of study and exploration. As hot days of waterplay continue through July 31st, please send your child on Thursdays dressed and ready to go. 
Please remember: 
· Apply sunscreen BEFORE arrival 
· Come dressed in SWIMWEAR and WATER SHOES
· Bring a TOWEL

· Bring a change of DRY CLOTHES and SHOES
· FULL WATER BOTTLE! 
THANKS FOR BEING AWESOME PARENTS!
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_971250970.doc
[image: image1.png]






